


Here is the email requesting a meeting.
 
From: Heather Reynolds
Sent: Tuesday, December 3, 2024 1:20 PM
To: Steve Homan <sdh@cruzio.com>; Andrew Strader
<Andrew.Strader@santacruzcountyca.gov>; Ryan Fox
<Ryan.Fox@santacruzcountyca.gov>; Sterling Scott
<Sterling.Scott@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Subject: 714 Summit Drive APN 080-091-05
Importance: High

 
Hello,  Mr. Homan has requested a meeting regarding this site.  I would like to try
to schedule a meeting soon.  A representative from RPC will be required to
attend. 
 
I know that Ryan is not available much of this week.  Here are a few suggestions
for dates and times:
 
Monday, December 9 at 10 am
Wednesday, December 11, between 9-3
Tuesday, December 17, between 9-3
 
Please let me know if any of these days work and what times may be best for you.
 
Thank you,
 
Heather Reynolds, REHS
Environmental Health Program Manager
County of Santa Cruz Health Services Agency
Environmental Health Division
701 Ocean street, Room 312
Santa Cruz, CA 95060

Heather.Reynolds@santacruzcountyca.gov
http://scceh.gov



 




